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Date: January 14, 2010  

To: Board of Directors 

From: Barbara J. Bonifas, CEO 

Subject: Property Task Group Update 

 

At the September 2009 board meeting, charges for a Property Study Task Group were approved.  The task group is 
charged with developing criteria for evaluation of council properties, which will include the identification of the 
principles, values, and processes to be used in analysis of our council-owned and leased properties.  The work 
completed by this task group will allow the board to consider the status of our properties in the future. 
 
The task group members are: 
 

• Dave Kylander (board member) 
• Jerry Brose (board member) 
• Beth Keyes (board member) 
• Lydia McMillen (Girl Scout volunteer) 
• Bruce Groves, Ed. D., University of Toledo 
• Dr. Mark Kleffner, Ohio State University at Lima 

 
The task group will begin meeting by February 1, 2010, and will provide a report with recommendations to the 
board by June 1, 2010. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Mission 

Girl Scouting builds girls of courage, confidence, and character,                            
who make the world a better place. 
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